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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION         
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

 

George L. Eliceiri    ) 
Complainant,  ) 

v.  ) File No. WC-2020-0145 
     ) 

  Missouri American Water                                    ) 
Respondent.  ) 

 
 
                                          MOTION TO DISMISS COMPLAINT 

 
I contacted the Missouri Public Service Commission because American Water (AW) a) told me 

that relocating a water valve was going to be expensive and b) did not tell me that there was no 

valve in my front yard.  Several facts support the conclusion that there is a water valve in my 

front yard. First, an AW employee who solved the problem on site the night of February 3, 2019 

told me that there is water valve is in my front yard, deep underground. Second, that night 

there was a massive water leak at the entrance to the Bird Sanctuary of Blackburn Park and 

there was no water leak on my front yard, half a block away.  Third, the Park’s water leak 

stopped right after the AW crew reached my front yard. Fourth, if AW did not know about a 

water valve in my front yard, why would the AW crew move quickly half a block from a massive 

leak to a site that was not leaking and dig four feet deep there?  The City of Webster Groves, 

previous water supplier for this area, had a similar experience. To resolve that problem, it dug 

deep in the same section of my front yard and tore up half of my driveway.  If there is no water 

valve in my front yard, there is no reason to meet.  I request that my complaint be dismissed.     

I thank the Missouri Public Service Commission.    

Respectfully submitted,  
 
/s/ George L. Eliceiri                                                                                                                                                   
709 Saint James Drive  
Webster Groves, MO 63119                                                                                                                                
Email: gleliceiri@gmail.com 
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                                                          CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been transmitted by electronic mail to the 
Respondent and all counsel of record this 15th day of January 2020:  
 
Missouri Public Service Commission                                  Missouri Office of the Public Counsel 
Staff Counsel Department                                                    opcservice@opc.mo.gov 
staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov                                         
casi.aslin@psc.mo.gov                                                           Jennifer L. Hernandez 
                                                                                                   jhernandez@brydonlaw.com 
Missouri-American Water Company 
timothy.luft@amwater.com 
                                                                         
                                                                /s/George L. Eliceiri 
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